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Mt. Clinton Pike Improvement Project

Harrisonburg, VA

State Project No.: U000-115, R31

DESIGN PUBLIC HEARING
MEETING SUMMARY

The city of Harrisonburg held a Design Public Hearing to provide citizens with the

opportunity to review and comment on proposed preliminary plans to improve Mt.

Clinton Pike in Harrisonburg. Improvements will include constructing a new roundabout

at the intersection of Mt. Clinton Pike, Park Road and Chicago Avenue, as well as

making various road improvements between the new roundabout and the intersection of

Mt. Clinton Pike and Virginia Avenue. The purpose of the project is to enhance traffic

safety and pedestrian safety.

This report summarizes the details and findings of the Design Public Hearing.

Design Public Hearing Meeting Date and Advertisement
The Design Public Hearing was held on the following date and at this location:

Wednesday, May 13, 2015, 5-7 p.m.
Park View Mennonite Church
1600 College Ave.
Harrisonburg, VA 22802

To comply with VDOT requirements, the Design Public Hearing was advertised in the
following local newspaper on the dates shown. A copy of the advertisement is attached.

Daily News-Record, Harrisonburg April 13 and May 4

Project Team Attendees
The following Project Team representatives attended the Design Public Hearing:

Name Organization
Jim Baker, director of public works City of Harrisonburg
Tom Hartman, assistant director of public works City of Harrisonburg
Kim Cameron, public works engineer City of Harrisonburg
Rick Altizer, public works project coordinator City of Harrisonburg
Danielle Morris, public works project coordinator City of Harrisonburg
Rick DeLong, associate/engineering group leader McCormick Taylor
Danny DeLong, transportation designer McCormick Taylor
Jet Dienner, civil designer McCormick Taylor



2

Jessica Browning, environmental specialist McCormick Taylor

Design Public Hearing Format
The Design Public Hearing was held in open house format with displays and project
team members present to collect information and answer questions. When citizens
signed in at the meeting, they each received a handout that included a comment form.
Written comments were collected at the meeting and through May 26, 2015.

Three static display boards were prepared for the public hearing. One board depicted
general information about how roundabouts improve safety of intersections; one board
showed typical sections of various improvements; and one board showed the proposed
design and impacts to property owners.

Design Public Hearing Meeting Attendance
Based on the sign-in sheets (attached; disregard numbering), a total of 48 people
attended.

Provided Comments
During the Design Public Hearing, written comments were taken. Written comments
also were accepted through May 26, 2015.

A total of 12 comments were received on the comment sheet provided at the Design
Public Hearing (copies attached).

A total of seven comments were received by the city of Harrisonburg during the
comment period following the Design Public Hearing (copies attached).

Comments Received at the Design Public hearing

Question 1. Does the design of this project address the needs and concerns for this
area?

Responses:
 Yes and no. We who live in this area are really ready for this project to get

underway! The intersection of Mt. Clinton and Chicago Ave. has been a
dangerous one for many years. But we also need to address Chicago Ave’s
needs! It’s still a very dangerous street to either walk or bike on, and it needs
drainage, so that the houses that are below it (ours) stop getting flooded in our
basements.

 Yes
 The roundabout is a great idea!
 Yes. I have concern about bicycles in the area. Going east on Mt. Clinton Pike I

would prefer to stay on the road instead of traveling the multiuse path. Bike
lanes may have served better.

 Only partially
 Yes, less traffic congestion, addresses safety issues, less pollution.
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 Generally – yes
 The concept is wonderful!
 Yes
 Appears to do so
 Yes
 Yes. It’s great!

Question 2. Has pedestrian access been adequately addressed with this project?

Responses:
 Yes, except there needs to be consideration for the folks playing and watching

softball on Mt. Clinton, across from their parking at Gift and Thrift. People have
to run across the street! There should be serious discussion about these
pedestrian issues.

 Yes
 Wheelchair is my concern!
 Yes
 No. There is no place where the pedestrian would have the right of way at any

time crossing Mt. Clinton Pike.
 Yes, as a bike rider, I prefer riding on the road with enough room for cars to pass,

if necessary
 Generally – yes
 Most of it does a very good job at meeting the needs of pedestrians. I do wish

the city would consider extending sidewalk up the hill to Lincolnshire Drive!
 Mostly. Bus stop – front of Gift & Thrift – block traffic? Accessibility – imp for

good pedestrian traffic from EMU ->Gift & Thrift
 Yes
 Yes
 Yes.

Question 3. Do you have any concerns about the impact of this project on adjacent
properties? If yes, please explain.

Responses:
 We patronize Blue Ridge Automotive, both for our mechanic needs and buying

gas. We don’t want to completely lose our local business! Please work with
them to find a suitable location where the local citizens can still find our mechanic
easily, but that we can also fix that intersection.

 No response
 No response
 No response
 No
 No
 No response
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 I work at Gift & Thrift. I see most of the impact as being very positive. An
observation: It would improve traffic flow if a bus pull off would be created at the
bus stop at Gift & Thrift. (Please contact us. I imagine we would be in favor of
an easement that might provide enough space for this.)

 No response
 It looks like the loss of a property (house?) on the Parkwood side.
 No
 No, I think you have already minimized the impact to the extent that it is practical.

Question 4. Was the information presented at tonight’s meeting easy to understand?
Did it meet your needs/expectations?

Responses:
 Yes. Thank you for the information.
 Yes
 Kim was very patient explaining w-chair possible access to me. She surpassed

my expections [sic]. Thanks.
 I believe that there should have been a short presentation then question &

answer period.
 Yes
 Yes
 Generally yes
 I appreciated the drawings and the people available to answer questions. For

me, it might have been more helpful to have a formal presentation w/ Q&A, so we
could all benefit from hearing other questions & their related answers.

 Yes – thanks
 Yes
 Yes
 Yes. Thanks!

Question 5. Please provide us with any additional information which you feel would
assist us in the completion of this project.

Responses:
 The city still needs to address traffic and pedestrian issues from Gemeinschaft

down Mt. Clinton Pike to the new roundabout area. We don’t want to see anyone
get killed there! Cars come flying over the hill and there aren’t any sidewalks for
people to walk on until EMU. That is a serious issue that we don’t see addressed
in this plan.

 The project looks well thought out. It’ll be nice to have better accommodations
for biking & walking.

 No response
 1. Off ramps for bicycles before the roundabout for bicycles traveling west on Mt.

Clinton Pike; 2. Will there be widening of Mt. Clinton Pike going over the hill; 3.
Better sidewalks/bike lane on Chicago
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 This first phase should really include improving the very dangerous area up the
hill to the west city limits (or beyond to Lincolnshire). That improvement is more
desperately needed than the improvements from roundabout to Virginia Ave.
Also, there needs to be bus pull off at stop by Gift & Thrift.

 I’m ready to get on w/ the project!
 Bus pull off at bus stop at Gift & Thrift. Left turn onto Mt. Clinton from Fox’s

Pizza
 No response
 No response
 The sooner the better!
 No response
 No response

Comments Received during the Comment Period after the Design Public Hearing

Question 1. Does the design of this project address the needs and concerns for this
area?

Responses:
 Yes
 No response
 No response
 Yes! You have done a good job so far!
 Yes
 Yes except I believe a right turn lane or slip lane should e installed at Virginia

Ave & Mt. Clinton Pike intersection. This area is very congested already.
 No response

Question 2. Has pedestrian access been adequately addressed with this project?

Responses:
 Yes
 No response
 No response
 Yes! As far as I can tell.
 Yes
 Yes
 No response

Question 3. Do you have any concerns about the impact of this project on adjacent
properties? If yes, please explain.

Responses:
 No response
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 Shared use entrance with Gift & Thrift parcel in order to allow a left turn out for
customers. Assist with deed of access easement between Maxwell Properties
and Gift & Thrift. Improve grade at existing entrances into parking lot. (Map
attached to comment)

 Yes. The project will put Blue Ridge Automotive out of business, or at the very
least require them to relocate. This service station/repair shop is a very valuable
and decades-old asset to the community. And it is one of the few places in the
area where you can buy gas from a business that is not involved in the vices of
gambling, alcohol & tobacco.

 No.
 No response
 No
 No response

Question 4. Was the information presented at tonight’s meeting easy to understand?
Did it meet your needs/expectations?

Responses:
 Yes
 No response
 No response
 Yes.
 Yes
 Yes
 No response

Question 5. Please provide us with any additional information which you feel would
assist us in the completion of this project.

Responses:
 No response
 No response
 No response
 Mt. Clinton Pike should be rebuilt from College Ave. to the county line at the top

of the hill. – (along with sidewalks.)
 No response
 No response
 I do not like Round Abouts. I think a stop light works better & is much cheaper.

Where is all this money coming from?? Trucks have gotten bigger seems they
would have a hard time getting around. I also do not like the ideal of one at E.
Market & Mason and the plans for E. Market. What happen to common sense
running our city???
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Media Coverage
Several media stories ran before the public hearing that provided information about how
to participate in the hearing as well as information about the project. Several online and
social media posts also were recorded (copies attached). A reporter from WHSV-TV
attended the public hearing.

Summary
Comments received at the Design Public Hearing and during the following comment
period will be taken into consideration by the city of Harrisonburg as design of the
project is finalized.
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